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Thursday 4th February |  Week 1 Term  1  

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
A big welcome back to the 2021 school year.  
Iôd like to extend a warm welcome to staff and family new to Jingili. As a new staff member myself, I 
have very much enjoyed the warm welcome and can see the community spirit that Jingili is so well 
known for. 
 
On Monday I sent out an introduction letter sharing a bit about my background story and my                      
excitement to be principal of Jingili.  I am looking forward to getting to know everyone. I apologise in 
advance if I need to confirm names as I start making the family connections and thank you for your 
patience. 
 
A big thank you to our teaching staff who have spent time preparing and creating amazing learning 
spaces for our kids to return to and our admin staff who have supported all families with organising 
the back to school vouchers and uniforms to hit the ground running for the first day of school.  This 
year you may have noticed that each classroom has a Larrakia name, with many of them named 
after an animal. This gesture is to acknowledge our connection with the land and pay our respects 
to the traditional owners of the land on which our school is placed.  
 
It has been wonderful walking around to classes each morning and seeing the children settling in 
and getting to know each other and their teacher for a year of learning together. Our big buddies 
have been supporting our transition students to help them navigate around the playground and     
establish routines for organising themselves to be ready to return to class after play. This is part of 
the CARES (children almost ready to enter school) initiative.  
 
This year Gemma Morgan is new to our teaching staff, having a T/1 class. Miss Morgan comes with 
experience in the early years and is excited to be joining the Jingili fold. Check out the main body of 
our newsletter to get to know our school staff, starting with our T/1 team. 
 
A big welcome also to Stephanie Otto, who has taken over the canteen. Alongside our canteen, 
Stephanie runs a successful catering business called Taste Buds so she is well experienced in the 
food industry. Stephanie has put out a start-up menu. She is happy to receive any feedback from 
our parent community at yum@tastebudzmealprep.com.au  
 
Thank you for respectfully adhering to our COVID guidelines. While we are happy for parents to 
come into the school, it is important to take the precautions necessary to keep our community safe 
by signing in and adhering to social distancing and hygiene practices. All early years classes (A 
block) will continue to be dropped off and picked up outside the classes to prevent congestion in the 
hallways. A COVID letter outlining all processes has been placed on dojo, or is available at the                   
office on request. A department fact sheet for parents is also available on the pandemic portal. 
http://pandemicportal.education.nt.gov.au/?a=243905 
Parents and Carers are invited to make a voluntary contribution to support their childôs learning in 
2021. Thanks to those parents who have already contributed. The school council has suggested the 
following amounts. 
-One Childð$100 or $25 per term  
-Two childrenð $150 0r $38 per term  
-Three children or more children ð$200 0r $50 per term  
These contributions are extremely helpful and enable us to purchase resources such as library 
books, sports equipment, art resources and information technology materials. Anything you can 
contribute is very much appreciated.  

Cont. 

mailto:yum@tastebudzmealprep.com.au
http://pandemicportal.education.nt.gov.au/?a=243905


 

Our first assembly will be held next Friday morning, 12
th
 February with assemblies to follow each 

even week this term. With ANZAC day in week 1 next term, we will be substituting the assembly in 
week 2. In addition, our 50

th
 Celebration is in week 9, so assembly will be that week instead of week 

10. Assemblies are an important part of bringing the school community together, however COVID 
guidelines must be followed with all visitors signing in and respecting distancing and hand sanitising 
practices. Most assemblies are hosted by our SRC with a class item featured, giving children the               
experience to perform and speak in front of a wider audience. Keep a look out for the newly designed 
merit award. 
 
We will be hosting a Meet and Greet afternoon whereby parents who have not had the opportunity to 
connect with the teacher can come and informally chat and checkout the classroom. This afternoon 
will be held in week 3 on Wednesday 17

th
 February.  We will also have student led conferences in 

week 9, information about that will follow soon.  
 
The staff of Jingili and I are looking forward to working in partnership with you in 2021 to help you 
achieve the best for your children. We welcome parent involvement in our school and appreciate the 
important role you play in your childôs education. I look forward to seeing you around the school- in 
the school yard, in the classrooms and at assemblies and community events.  
 
My door is always open 
 
Warm Regards  
 
Jemma Rust 

 

Jingiliôs Platforms for Communication 
 
Communication with families is important to us and we have some key ways in which you can find 
out about what is happening in our school.  
1. Newsletter: This year newsletters will continue to be distributed once a fortnight on a 
Thursday. The school newsletter remains an important way that we communicate to keep you up to 
date with what is happening around our school, so please take the time to read it. We are keen to 
keep paper use to a minimum so welcome the preference to email the copy. The newsletter can also 
be found on our school website.  
2. Classroom Dojo: This is a direct line from the classroom to parents. Upcoming events, 
showcasing of learning and reminders will help keep you up to date with the happenings of the                 
classroom. Parent permission notes must be signed, however access carries over from the year                  
before.  
3. Emails/Phone and Face to Face: Staff are more than happy to receive emails, please be 
aware that our email tag has changed to @education.nt.gov.au. Please be aware that teachers are 
on class during the school day and cannot respond immediately. If your concern is urgent, contact 
the office. Teachers are also happy to communicate via phone and face to face through                               
appointments.  
4. Jingili Facebook page: Please ólike usô on facebook and you will receive updates on events and 
we will share photos of things that are happening around the school.  
5. Jingili Primary School website: This holds important long term information about our 
school http://web.ntschools.net/w/jingiliprimary     
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5ƛŀǊȅ 5ŀǘŜǎ нлнм 
 

TERM 1 
 

Week 2 
Friday 12

th
 February ï Welcome back Assembly 

Parent Reading Information session after assembly 
 

Week 3 

Wednesday 17
th
 February ï Jingili Community afternoon 

3-5pm 
 

Week 4 

Friday 26th February ï Assembly Item ï T/1 Devriadis 

 

Week 5 

Tuesday 2nd March ï Pupil Free Day  

- School Council AGM 

Thursday 4th March - Kitchen Garden volunteers  

               Meeting 3pm - 4pm 
                                                    

                                                   Week 6 
Friday 12th March - Assembly Item ï 4/5/6 Turner 

 

Week 7 

Wednesday 17th March ï AFL Gala Day 

Friday 19
th
 March ï Harmony Day/ Bullying No Way 

Saturday 20th March - Harmony Day Working Bee 

 in Kitchen Garden 8am - 12 pm 
  

Week 8 

Friday 26th March - Assembly Item ï 3/4 Waldron 

 

Week 9 

 3 Way Conferences ï throughout the week 

 

Week 10 

Wednesday 7th April ï Netball Gala Day 

Thursday 8th April ï GRIP Conference SRC/Sports                 

Captains 

Friday 3rd
 April ï Assembly Item ï 4/5/6 Grill 

 

 

ϝtƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŀǎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ϝ 

Safer Internet Day 
2021  

 

Did you know? Only 46% of Australian              
parents feel confident about dealing with 
the online risks their children face and 
95% want more information about online 

safety. 

Please click on the link below for more                        
information. 

 https://www.esafety.gov.au/about-us/
events/safer-internet-day-2021 

 

 

USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS  
 
 

  Darwin Dental Clinic   - 8922 6466 
 

  Jingili School Canteen  - 8983 7568 
 

  After School Care & Vacation Care  -           
 0417 894 042 

Friday 12th February  



Preschool News 
  

      

            

         
 
A big welcome to all our new and returning families this year! We have had a 
great start at Preschool and we are looking forward to a fun and exciting year 
ahead.  
 
Over the next few weeks, we will be focusing on settling children into the                 
Preschool Community and establishing relationships with children and families. We 
are seeking input from parents regarding your childõs interests to enable us to 
provide meaningful and engaging experiences for your child ð there are                      
designated pages for parents to share these with us, located on the Preschool 
parent board.  
 
Parents are welcome in the Preschool at any time and we are looking forward to 
working in partnership with you this year. When you come into the building, please 
remember to sign the COVID 19 register and ensure you maintain good hygiene 
and physical distancing. Thank you for your cooperation in keeping everyone safe 
and healthy. 
 
Gay Morris is away this week ð Ms Grace has been working with Ms Abby and the 
2.5 Day Group. 
 
The Preschool Team ð Tara, Abby, Linda and Gay 



YƛǘŎƘŜƴ DŀǊŘŜƴ ŀǘ WƛƴƎƛƭƛ 
 

      

Happy 2021 Jingili Community! Hope you have had a wonderful break and are loving the Dalay 
(Larrakia season of monsoonal weather). Everything is so green!  
 
As it is the start of the year, students are learning and revising the procedures and expectations in 
kitchen and garden classes. We will have fun exploring these through theatre sports and role plays.  
Students will also be revisiting the food rainbow and tasting some of our preserved dried tropical fruit. 
Our doors will be open on the Community afternoon where families can come and meet the teachers. 
 
Please come and say hello, weôd love to meet you and/or catch up.  
§ A big thank you to the families that took care of our chooks over the holidays! Our chooks are 

happy and healthy and are continuing to lay eggs for our program and reduce waste in the 
community.  Thank you for the community support, without your efforts our program would not 
thrive as much. 

§ The OôToole family, Bindi Smallôs  family, the Highman family and the Cooke/Brown family. 
§ A big thank you to Michelle McDonagh and the Kindy for supplying the chooks with scraps eve-

ry day they could over the holidays and into the future.  This helps to keep our chooks well fed 
and reduce waste in our community. 

 
Enjoy the wet weather and extreme garden growth!! 
 

Jodi & Jodi 

 
 
 

A friendly reminder that the Jingili School Community Council - Annual 
General Meeting (AGM) is on Tuesday 2nd March at 6pm in the School               
Library. ALL parents are invited to attend and also encouraged to join our 

School Council. 
Do you enjoy fundraising? Attending school and community events?               

Interested in having your say about the schools future? 
2021 will be an exciting year with the School celebrating its 50th birthday 

1971-2021, so come along and get involved. 
Chair ï Jingili School Council.   

 
Regards, 

Grant Dewsbury - Chair 
M 0437 998 199 I T 08 8984 4766 



Introducing our T/1 Teachers  
 

T/1 Sachs 
 
Early childhood education is not for the feint hearted and I love it! I believe 
that the early years are so important in a childôs education. It is now that 
teachers build the foundations of so many skills; academic, social and emo-
tional and foster a love of learning. I am  passionate about building quality 
relationships and developing teaching and learning programs that are                     
responsive to the  individual needs and interests of children.  I am lucky that 
young children learn so quickly because this is where I find reward for the 
strong commitment I have to my profession. I was born in Darwin and my 
four children grew up in Jingili. I am very proud of our community and Jingili                    
Primary School. I love Territory life and I enjoy all our favourite past times 
(except fishing J). I make sure I balance my life with family, friends, a good 
book, a walk along the beach and hopefully relaxing holidays in tropical             
locations.  
 
Deneil Sachs 
Teacher for Banimadla (the long neck turtles) 
Jingili Primary School 
 
 
T/1 Devriadis 
 
I love teaching, learning together and helping young children learn. I have been 
teaching for eighteen years and have taught all year levels from  kindergarten to 
Year Seven. I have enjoyed the collaborative learning journey every year with 
students and my favourite part of teaching has been and continues to be seeing 
the pride and joy in young faces when they have achieved their goals. One of 
my many favourite childrenôs books is Koala Lou by Mem Fox. My passions are 
spending time with family and completing art and craft projects. My hobbies are 
cycling,  reading, gardening and cooking. 
 
Yiota Devriadis 
Teacher for Milula (Wallaby) 
Jingili Primary School 
 
 
T/1 Morgan 
 
 
I love being a teacher because I am passionate to inspire and motivate the              
upcoming generation to their best selves. My hobbies are: fitness, water 
sports, outdoors, technology, our cat poppy, nice food, learning vocabulary. 
My likes are: cats, kids, manners and good humour. My favourite book is The 
Magic Faraway Tree by Enid Blyton. 
 
 
Gemma Morgan 
Teacher for Danggalaba (Crocodile) 
Jingili Primary School 



Congratulations to our 2021 
Student Citizenship  
Bradley Peacock 





canteen 

council 




